

May 29th & 30th The Most Holy Trinity Sunday





The K of C will be hosting their annual Beast Feast on Saturday, June 26th from 6:30pm to 9pm. Cost is \$20 single; \$30 couple and \$40 family.

Come enjoy duck kabobs, fish, quail, goat tacos, pheasant, elk, deer, calf fries, and goose all cooked up by the men! It's truly great food!

> Adam Still, **Grand Knight**

DAILY SCRIPTURES

30 Sun Dt 4:32-34, 39-40/Rom 8:14-17/Mt 28:16-20 31 Mon The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary

Zep 3:14-18a/Lk 1:39-56

01 Tue Tb 2:9-14/Mk 12:13-17

0 2 Wed Tb 3:1-11a, 16-17a/Mk 12:18-27

03 Thu Tb 6:10-11: 7:1bcde, 9-17: 8:4-9a/Mk 12:28-34

04 Fri Tb 11:5-17/Mk 12:35-37

05 Sat Tb 12:1, 5-15, 20/Mk 12:38-44

06 Sun The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ

Ex 24:3-8/Heb 9:11-15/Mk 14:12-16, 22-26

The CDC no longer recommends social distancing or wearing masks for people who have been vaccinated, with some exceptions such as hospitals. You can find the latest CDC guidance at https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/ vaccines/fully-vaccinated.html.

In the archdiocese, masks will be optional starting May 22. Because of the latest CDC guidance, more parishioners may choose not to wear masks at this weekend's Masses.

While parishes can maintain their current protocols, I ask that you please continue to be accommodating and welcoming to everyone whether they choose to wear a mask or not, especially as we invite people to return to Mass. I appreciate all of your efforts.

In Christ, Archbishop Coakley

PARISH OF OUR LADY OF VICTORY 3RD & JEFFERSON P.O. BOX 1280 PURCELL, OK 73080 (405) 527-3077

For more information about our Church please visit any of the following:

> Email: ourladyofvictory@cebridge.net Website: ourladvofvictorvpurcell.org Facebook page: www.facebook.com/ ourladvofvictorvcatholicchurch Twitter @OurLady Purcell

Reverend John Peter Swaminathan, Pastor:

Email: jswaminathan67@gmail.com Phone: (405) 527-4242

Parish Deacons:

Deacon John Warren Email: ipnscwarren@sbcglobal.net Phone: (405) 833-2103

Deacon Jose Ortiz Email: josechepe1955jr@gmail.com Phone: (405) 240-6892

Religious Education Director:

Maria Escobedo Email: escobedor3@aol.com Phone: (405) 527-3077





The Youth will be having a garage sale June 4 & 5 in the Church Hall.

If anyone would like to donate garage sale items, please contact Chelle McCaskill 405-520-3357.

BIRTHDAYS/CUMPLEAÑOS

05/31 Steve Sherman

06/01 Joe Wallace

06/02 Terry McCaskill

06/03 Charlie Lizana, Jeannie Lohn

06/04 Stephanie Woods

06/05 Miriam Chavez, Erica Estrada, Carol Frazier



Ministry Schedule	for May 29th & 30th	Ministry Schedule for June 4th & 5th		
Altar Servers	Lectors	Altar Servers	Lectors	
5PM Saturday English Jesus Ledezma Manuel Ledezma	<u>5PM Saturday English</u> Sharon Barton	<u>5PM Saturdav English</u> Jesus Ledezma Manuel Ledezma	<u>5PM Saturday English</u> Angie Wallace	
11AM Sunday English Jack Montgomery Amaya Hines Alaysha Hines	11AM Sunday English John Denny Montgomery Emily Montgomery	11AM Sunday English Logan Glasgow Raegan Glasgow Zay Hooper	11AM Sunday English Caylin Nimmo Chelle McCaskill	
1PM Sunday Spanish Haxel Chavez Noel Chavez Coral Vazquez	1PM Sunday Spanish Fabiana Trejo Alma Linares	<u>1PM Sundav Spanish</u> Anysha Chavez Heidi Resendiz Yandel Chavez	1PM Sunday Spanish Mariselda Ocampo Raquel Chavez	

Daily Schedule:				Intentions:			
Saturday	May	29	5pm	Mass			
Sun day	May	30	11am	Mass for the People of the Parish			
			1pm	Spanish Mass			
Tuesday	June	1	9am	Mass			
Wednesday	June	2	Noon	Mass			
Thursday	June	3	7pm	Mass			
Friday	June	4	9am	Mass			
Saturday	June	5	5pm	Mass			
Sunday	June	6	11am	Mass for the People of the Parish			
			1pm	Spanish Mass			
(Contact the office to schodule a daily mass intentions)							

(Contact the office to schedule a daily mass intentions)

Reconciliation: Individual confessions upon request. Please call the Parish Office for an appointment for an individual confession. Sunday (in between Masses): 12:20-12:55 p.m.

<u>1st Friday of Month</u>: During Summer time from May to November Adoration and Confessions will be 7-8pm. During Winter time from December to April we will have First Friday Adoration and Confessions from 6-7pm.

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING

2nd Tuesday each month in Annex 6pm

ALTAR SOCIETY

Communication will be via email at this time Janie Braden (405) 919-9835

A FAMILY DEATH

In the event of a death in your family and if the funeral is to be at Our Lady of Victory, please contact (405) 527-3077 or (405) 527-4242.



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

Meetings 3rd Monday of the month 7 pm to 8pm in the Parish Hall Pray the Divine Mercy prior @ 6:45 Grand Knight: Adam Still Phone: (405) 880-6768

<u>BULLETIN ITEMS:</u> Please submit all items for the bulletin regarding parish and Archdiocesan activities which may be of interest to parishioners by <u>5 p.m., Monday</u> to: geninabottle@gmail.com. Please include "Bulletin" in the subject line.

Send us your families birthdates if not appearing in bulletin. If you'd like to received the bulletin via email, send info to geninabottle@gmail.com.

<u>PRAY THE ROSARY</u>: Pray the rosary each Thursday morning at 6:30AM to start your day or 7PM Monday night.

Please join us in this fellowship.



BIBLE STUDY

Bible Study Tuesday's @ 7-8pm Annex Topic: The next Sunday's scriptures Deacon John Warren

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL

Helpline 405-595-1087

THE OLV WOMEN'S SUPPORT GROUP

MEETINGS ON HOLD DUE TO PANDEMIC

One of the ministries of our organization is to help those who are elderly or sick, who may be either homebound permanently or temporarily. We can provide many things whether it be visits, administer the Eucharist, maybe meals while they are ill, and mostly importantly getting the word out for prayers.

If you know of someone who is in need, please contact **Maurita Summers at 405-527-3156.** She will coordinate with her ladies or any other organization who help.

ONLINE GIVING TO THE PARISH OFFERTORY

Secure online payment options are now available via Our Lady of Victory Church, Purcell, Website <u>ourladyofvictorypurcell.org</u>. Click the tap which says "more" which will lead you to Online giving. Simply click the icon "online giving" and choose the payment option you prefer. You can choose to make a one-time payment or you can set up recurring payments. Should you choose to pay online, then we would suggest that you create an account. Doing so will allow you track payments, and eventually view your account details. Our online giving is mediated by "Our Sunday Visitor".

Dear Parishioners,

Greetings to you from Fr. John Peter Swaminathan.

Hope you are all doing well. This week I wanted to update you all with all that is happening for the last few months. Our Parish Church has been looking for a long overdue renovation and remodeling since it was built with asbestos, which is hazardous in nature. Somehow the removal has been postponed for many years. Well, time has come for it to be removed.

In January a serious group of people formed the Building Committee. We have been discussing of ways and means to remodel and renovate the Church. We thought of every meticulous detail so as to do the work properly. As a building committee we have been very serious to get the work done properly and the way it needs to be done. We have hired a renowned architectural firm to prepare the drawings of which they have done their job as we wanted. Accordingly, we have obtained the renderings of our Church when it is renovated and remodeled. The renderings are the fruit of our hard work. Those drawings are on display this weekend for all to see. Therefore, now we want to hear from you and seek your opinion so that everyone has a say in the remodel and renovation of the Church.

Please stop by after Mass this weekend and give us your opinion of the renderings. Your suggestions matter a lot. Feel free to email your opinion to me at **jswaminathan67@gmail.com**. Next, we will seek your financial contributions for the implementation of the Project. I hope that you all will respond in a most generous manner for the good of the Parish Church.

If you are not coming to the Church, it is time for you all to get back to the Church to fulfill your Sunday obligation. Please consider joining other members of the Church to worship together. Thank You for all that you do to the Church.

Saludos de parte del P. John Peter Swaminathan.

Espero que estén bien.

Esta semana quiero actualizarlos a todos con todo lo que ha estado sucediendo durante los últimos meses. Nuestra iglesia parroquial ha estado buscando una renovación y remodelación desde hace mucho tiempo. La iglesia fue construida con asbesto y ha estado así desde que fue construida y en realidad no se debió de haber usado asbesto debido a la naturaleza peligrosa de su tipo. De alguna manera se ha pospuesto por varios años renovarla y quitarle el asbesto y a pesar de varios intentos no se ha logrado solucionar el problema a lo largo de los años. Bueno, ha llegado el momento de quitarlo y reemplazarlo.

Tenemos un grupo serio de personas en la forma de un Comité de Construcción recién formado desde enero y desde entonces hemos estado pensando en formas y medios para renovar la Iglesia. Pensamos en cada detalle meticuloso para hacer el trabajo correctamente. En consecuencia, hemos obtenido las representaciones necesarias de dibujos de cómo se verá nuestra Iglesia cuando sea renovada y remodelada. Esos dibujos estarán en exhibición este fin de semana para que todos los veamos. Como comité de construcción, hemos sido muy serios para hacer el trabajo correctamente y de la forma en que debe hacerse. Las representaciones son el fruto de nuestro arduo trabajo. Hemos contratado un arquitecto de renombre para hacer los dibujos y han hecho su trabajo como queríamos que fueran. Ahora se mostrarán este fin de semana para que todos los veamos. Por lo tanto, ahora queremos saber de usted y buscar su opinión para que todos tengan voz en la renovación de la Iglesia.

Por favor, pasen por el Salón después de la Misa este fin de semana y denos su opinión sobre cómo se ven las representaciones. Tus sugerencias son muy importantes. Luego de esto estamos en el proceso de buscar sus contribuciones financieras para la implementación del Proyecto. Espero que todos ustedes respondan de la manera más generosa por el bien de la Iglesia Parroquial. Gracias.

Si no viene a la Iglesia, es hora de que todos regresen a la Iglesia para cumplir con su obligación dominical. Considere unirse a otros miembros de la Iglesia para adorar juntos. Gracias por todo lo que le hace a la Iglesia.

Dios nos bendiga a todos, P. John Peter Swaminathan

TOTAL COLLECTIONS

	I	II	Ш	IV	V
Cks	\$4,300.00	\$1,305.00	\$1,135.00	\$ 715	
Cash	\$ 642.68	\$ 816.91	\$ 617.15	\$ 757	
Wkly	\$4,942.68	\$2,121.91	\$1,752.15	\$1,472	

May Total: \$10,288.74

May 2nd Collection Total: \$1,824.25

May 01-02 OLV Bldg. Fund \$1,140

May 08-09 Birth Choice \$184

OLV Bldg. Fund \$20

May 15-16 Youth & Lay Pastoral Ministry & Com \$140

OLV Bldg. Fund \$50

May 22-23 Priests Medical Fund \$243

OLV Bldg. Fund \$47.25

May 29-30 St. Vincent de Paul \$

SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL NEWS

The Saint Vincent de Paul group would like to say a big thank you to all the people who donate to the Society. You are helping the community and it does not go unnoticed.

Quarterly Report: January-March 2021 "By The Numbers"

- *Number of people helped:16
- *Total dollars paid out:\$1230
- *Poor Box Donations:\$539
- *Donations from Contributing Members:\$1320
- *January 5Th Sunday Collection:\$1235
- *Total hours of services: 187
- *Total miles for services:625
- ***Food Pantry
- *Number of people helped:10
- *Estimated food value:\$100
- *Estimated non-food items value:\$70
- *Total hours of services:2 hours
- *Total miles including delivery:30

If you know of anyone who needs help with utilities, food, rental assistance, diapers/other baby needs, and at times gas cards, do not hesitate to give them the St. Vincent de Paul helpline number (405)595-1087. Thank you again!!

God Bless us all!!! Charlotte Lambert

CHURCH LANDSCAPING

For all able bodies, mowing, edging and trimming the church lawn Friday's at 5pm (as needed).



Please bring your own equipment. Let's make the church pretty for our weekend celebrations.

Kevin Konrade (405) 203-4894

PRAYERS

Alfred Giroux

Araceli Garcia

Arturo Sanchez

Bill Grayson (healing)

Bob Delaney

Bozenna Jones

Bridget Lohn Parra (fertility)

Cameron Gentry

Charles Foutch

Collin E. Braden (child heart disease)

Corinne Jessen (healing)

Dennis Gomez (Cancer)

Edgar Cruz

Elsa Portillo

Hayden Pace (healing)

Isaias Avila

Jane Moates

Jaxson Kidd (cancer-Danny Jacobs grandson)

Jeff Weaver

Jennifer Joyner

Jesus Diaz (Sergio's father)

Joe Wallace

John Michael Quinnett

John Warren (issues from Covid)

Lisa Hadley

Lisa Norris

Margarita (Maggie) Solis

Mario Carrasco (healing)

Martina Chavez

Michele Morris (Cancer)

Mike Braden

Nicole Roby

Pat Sheehy (healing)

Rebeca Stout

Rita Giroux

Ruby Whatley

Shana Morris

Sylvia Morales (healing)

Susan Warren (surgery)

Tammy Sheehy (healing)

Thomas Montgomery (heart)

Tom Walker (brain cancer)

Fr. John Peter, Dcns. John & Jose

Victims of Covid-19

Please remember these people in your prayers when saying prayers for others.

Any additions or deletions, please email geninabottle@gmail.com Jeannie Lohn or call Deacon John (405) 833-2103

We need 100 bulletins

Do not replace our front page with a special page as our parishioners need the information on our front page. You have replaced the front page several times with Christmas, Easter, Mothers Day, etc. therefore important information was not received timely to our parishioners.

Thank You Jeannie Lohn 405-203-7329